Village Board Report – April 2013 Welcome to the Village Board Report which is placed on our website monthly to keep you informed of actions taken by the Village Board on ordinances and other significant matters.

2013 Road Resurfacing Program – At the April 18, 2013 meeting, the Village Board accepted the bid received from Peter Baker and Sons for the 2013 Resurfacing Program. The Village will be resurfacing 3.3 miles of roads this year as a result of competitive pricing received through a combined bid pursued with the McHenry Township Road District. The following roads will be repaved in this year's program: Miller Rd, Heather Ln, Aster & Indigo Ct., Dakota Ridge & Hiller Ridge, Fieldstone Way, Cove Ct., Knob Hill, Fairview Ave (south of Chapel Hill Road), Dolores Dr., Dennis Blvd, Grandview and Sudeenew Dr. Sign up for our e-News alerts and monitor the Village's website at johnsburg.org for traffic impacts which may occur during the resurfacing.

<u>Johnsburg Road Improvement Project</u> - At the April 18, 2013 meeting, it was reported that a construction informational meeting would be held at the McHenry Township Facility on April 29, 2013 regarding the Johnsburg Road Improvement Project. A website has been established for the project at www.johnsburgroad.com which includes maps, project status reports and information regarding detour routes. The public can sign up to receive email updates and alerts by visiting the website.

For more information about this report and the above referenced matters, review the meeting minutes and listen to the audio recordings available on our website at www.johnsburg.org or contact Village Administrator, Claudett Peters at 815-385-6023 or cpeters@johnsburg.org